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A Little Bit of S nshine 
 

Email:  oslc@rushmore.com 
 

Website:  oslcspearfish.com 
 

June 2025 
 

“They journeyed through an uninhabited wilderness, and pitched 
their tents in untrodden places.” (Wisdom of Solomon 11:2) 
 

“My days, they are the highway kind. They only come to leave. But 
the leavin' I don't mind. It's the comin' that I crave.” (The late singer-
songwriter Townes Van Zandt) 

 

I can always tell when summer is approaching by the number of RVs I have to pass on Highway 85 
heading to and from Spearfish every day. Apparently, summer is approaching, even if the weather 
has been all over the place. 
 

I always wonder where these road warriors are coming from… and where they’re heading. Are their 
journey’s long? Have they had serene travelling or harrowing, hair-raising, white-knuckled stretches 
along the way? Are they having fun? Are they having panic attacks? Are they eating well along the 
way or have the miles included truck-stop indigestion? If there are kids in that RV are they tuned in to 
electronic devices and tuned out from each other, are they pleasantly playing games or threatening to 
tear each other apart? Probably all of the above. 
 

Life on the road is different from the stationary life, which is most likely why so many venture out in 
the first place. Life on the road brings newness of all kinds: new sights, new food, new people, new 
experiences. At the same time, it’s that newness that can be such a source of anxiousness as the 
familiar gets left in the rearview and one never knows for certain what might be around the next bend 
or the next mile marker. That which brings excitement also has a tendency to cause tummy trouble. 
 

We just came through a season of marking milestones here at OSLC for some of our students: 
Confirmation for our 8th graders and recognition of our high school graduates. Big changes coming for 
them, moving into new phases of their lives, taking them down new roads. My own daughter, Becca, 
just finished up grad school at the University of Minnesota… and is now planning a wedding. New 
phases, new roads. My youngest daughter, Karin, is presently in London, England with some 
girlfriends… her first-ever trip outside the confines of the United States. New phases, new roads. 
 

But this is life. It’s never static. Most of us have lived enough life now to know that itinerancy is part of 
the deal. Throughout the Biblical story, the people of God are portrayed as a people on the move… a 
people whose only true, solid “home” is their relationship with the One who calls, leads and sustains 
them. Why should we expect more permanence than they?  
 

Indeed… but it’s still hard. Life “on the road” means having to trust in a divine navigator when 
roadmaps for one’s life seem obtuse at best, or sometimes seem nonexistent.  
 

So, in this season of graduations and commencements, vacations and road trips, leave-taking and 
arriving, endings and beginnings… for those of you “hitting the road” now, whatever that means for 
you… I pray for you safe travels. More than that, I pray courage and an open-eyed enthusiasm for 
where the road is taking you. And watch your blind spots. 
 

Your Fellow Traveler, 
 

Pastor Stephan Sandness 
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Dear friends in Christ, 
 

“Now to him who by the power at work within us is able to accomplish abundantly far more than all 
we can ask or imagine, to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus to all generations, forever 
and ever.” ~ Ephesians 3:20 
 
Do you ever daydream about the future—casting a vision for your life or for the life of your family, 
your small group, your church, your community, or your world?  If not, try it sometime.  Find a quiet 
space and close your eyes.  Breathe deeply—in and out—thinking about nothing for a while.  Then 
ask the question in your mind “What does … look like?”  And wait to see what comes into your 
mind’s eye.  It might take a while, but you may find yourself captivated by a scene or a word or a 
phrase that takes you further….   
 
Or maybe you are just inspired by something that someone says or something you see that makes 
you envision beyond what currently is.  Or perhaps you write—with no intent on where you are 
heading…just writing what comes to mind, seeing where it will lead. 
 

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.”  ~ Proverbs 29:18 
 
When we have orientation for new members, we provide them with a list of all the opportunities that 
are available to them to participate in the mission and ministries of this congregation.  And we ask 
them to note some of the things they may be interested in checking out.  But we also ask them, 
“What is your passion in the church?”  In other words, what do you envision yourself being a part 
of?  We want to hear about that vision, because maybe it leads to something that doesn’t currently 
exist.  Something that God is calling us to….  If it has been a while since you asked yourself those 
questions, please take some time to do so!  I’d love to talk with you about what you envision.   
 
Peace be with you, 

Deacon Laura Lee Campbell 
 
 

 

 
 

Friendship Ministry involves one caring 
Friendship Minister confidentially coming 
alongside another person--making himself 
available to listen and support.  They are present 
through visits, phone calls, conversations at 
church or at home.  Relationships may only last a 
time or two or continue for weeks or months.   
 
If you are looking for a friend who cares, a 
Friendship Minister will be there for you.  Call 
Nancy Christopherson at 605-645-2723 to 
request a visit or for more information.  
 
If you are interested in becoming a Friendship 
minister, please contact Nancy!  Training 
conversations will be held this summer. 
 

SonShine Squad 
The SonShine Squad will meet June 2 at 9:00 
am to make a small craft and plan our team visits 
to the home bound folks.  You are most welcome 
to come to our meeting and/or join a team as 
they make their visits. 
 

 

June’s “Love Your 
Neighbor Jar” benefits  
Spearfish Clothe-a-Kid 

 

April’s Love Your Neighbor Jar 

raised $3,542.40 for Artemis House. 
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Continuing through Labor Day weekend, 
August 31, we’ll be gathering for one 
Sunday morning worship service at 9:00 
A.M.  This service will be live-streamed and 
archived on our website, for those unable to 
join us in person. Let’s get the whole family 
together at one time! 
 
We are taking a break from Wednesday Word 
through July 30, resuming on Wednesday, 
August 6 at 6:26 P.M.  
 

 

 

 

Marthas 
Gathering 
Women’s 
Evening Bible 
Study  
 

“Where two or more are gathered: 
Flourishing in relationships” by the Rev. 
Brooke Petersen 
 

Three monthly sessions: 
Tuesday, June 24, 6:30 – 7:45 pm   
  Relationships that form us: All in the family 
Tuesday, July 15, 6:30 – 7:45 pm 
  Relationships that sustain us: Where you go, I 
will go 
Tuesday, August 19, 6:30 – 7:45 pm 
  Relationships that push us to grow: For such 
a time as this 
 

We will meet at The Living Room, on the 
corner of Yale and Jackson. Please RSVP to 
oslc1@rushmore.com or 605-642-3715 by 
June 10. 
 
 
 
 
 

Spearfish Clothe-a-Kid  

  for School  
 

You are invited to once again participate in the 
Spearfish Clothe-a-Kid.  Our Savior’s partners 
with other area churches and businesses to 
support this great outreach program.  Clothe-a-
Kid assists Spearfish families who need a little 
extra help getting new clothes and school 
supplies for their children to start the upcoming 
school year.  Please consider participating in 
this worthy cause for the children of Spearfish 
who need our help.  Sign up in the 
Fellowship Hall Sunday, June 8 & 15!  
 

You can make a difference in the life of a 
child!  Questions?   

Call Cindy Koppinger, 701-290-8007.  

 
 

During the summer, our youth group doesn’t 
meet weekly at The Living Room, but will be 
having sporadic events/gatherings during the 
summer.  We will be using the Remind app for 
notification of upcoming events/gatherings.  
Our High School Youth are encouraged to 
sign-up for these reminders by sending a text 
to:  

text @oslcy to the number 81010  
 

Sky Ranch Bible Camp  
June 27 – 30 

For those who have completed 9th - 12th 
grades the dates for our annual camping/ 
hiking/high-ropes/rafting weekend at Sky 
Ranch Lutheran Bible Camp outside of Fort 
Collins, CO are June 27 - 30 (Friday - 
Monday).  Reservations are limited so please 
let Chris Blain know if you are wanting to 
attend.  Cost is $125 which includes meals at 
Sky Ranch and a rafting trip down the Cache la 
Poudre River. 

 

 
 

 

mailto:oslc1@rushmore.com
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Summer Sale 

The Sharing the Dream Team will host a sale of 

items hand crafted in Guatemala on Sunday, 

June 8 from 8:45 AM – 11:00 AM. We’ll have 

new spring and summer items for sale along 

with many other favorite and popular items. 
 

Join us for a trip to Guatemala!  

If you would like to learn more about Sharing 

the Dream in Guatemala, we invite you to join 

Lauren Vaske, executive director of Sharing the 

Dream, and members of OSLC’s Sharing the 

Dream Team on a trip to Guatemala. Tentative 

dates for the trip are January 25 – February 3, 

2026.  
 

If you are interested in joining us on this 

adventure or would like more information about 

the trip, please contact Pam Englund 605-639-

9988.  
 

 

Meet our Church Council: 
 

President:  Andy Binder 
Vice President:  Deming Haugland 

Secretary:  Sherry Kloeckl 

Treasurer:  David Pummel 
 

Laura Bosworth, Brady Harr, Reed Haug, 

Karson Klein, Lana Main, 

Mike Steffen, Pam Tyma 
 

 

The Vosler family would 

like to thank everyone 

for making Ruth’s 100th 

Birthday celebration a 

special one. She feels 

blessed to have so many wonderful people in 

her life and she appreciates everyone taking 

the time to celebrate with her.  

FESTIVAL IN THE PARK 
City Park 

July 18, 19, & 20 
 

This will be the 38th year OSLC 
has participated in the Festival.  

 

A Review: 
 

 Thursday, July 17 at 8am-Noon pie 
making/baking begins in the church kitchen. 
Gals, guys and kids welcome. 

 

 Any fruit and monetary donations are 
welcome. (Especially rhubarb) 

 

 -Fruits we use: rhubarb, strawberries, 
apple, cherry, blueberries, peach, triple 
berry, raspberries, black berries and 
combinations thereof. I provide pie tins. 

 

 Due to being outdoors at the Festival we cannot 
use eggs or dairy products.  The pie crust 
recipe will be in next month’s newsletter. 

 

 Home bakers the same applies to you, no 
eggs or dairy products.  I will provide pie 
tins for you also. 

 

 In June I will put up signup sheets for Home 
bakers, church makers, helpers to set up 
booth and tear down booth and work our 
booth in the Park. 

 

 The booth shifts are 2 hours. Need 2 to 
serve pie, one to scoop ice cream and a 
cashier.   

 

 We also sell Root Beer and Coke floats, 
also bottled water and coffee. 

 

I am still looking for a co-coordinator to assist 
with inventory and odd jobs during Festival.  It 
was evident this was a need when I came 
down with COVID the day before Festival last 
year.  Someone other than myself needs to 
know what’s what.  If you are interested, have 
questions or need more details please contact 
me. 
 

Any questions or comments: 
 

Aly Scheurenbrand 
aly9257@icloud.com 
605-630-0186 
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Word 
Walking 

 
Are you interested in meeting 
weekly this summer at Spearfish City Park 
for a 30-40 minute Scripture Walk?   
 

Beginning Wednesday, June 18, at 7:00 am.   
 

Here’s the plan:   
 

 Meet on the sidewalk South of the 
Pavilion near the Fish Hatchery for 
opening prayer and to hear one of the 
Scripture texts assigned for the following 
Sunday.  Walk a lap in silence, 
considering what you heard—perhaps a 
word or phrase that caught your 
attention.   
 

 Meet again at the gathering spot to hear 
the text a second time.  Take another lap, 
sharing your thoughts about the text with 
the persons near you. 
 

 Meet again to hear the text a third time, 
and then take another lap, being still and 
present to God.   
 

 Finally meet again to close with the 
Lord’s Prayer, share prayer requests, and 
enjoy fellowship time before departing as 
you wish.    

 

Please contact me if you are interested!   
~ Deacon Laura Lee Campbell 

oslc1@rushmore.com or 642-3715 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Opportunities for YOU….   
 

We are looking for: 
 

 A Team of 2-4 people happy to deliver 
prayer shawls made by the Yarn Ministry 
Group 
 

 One Leader for Faith & Care to join a fun 
group of 12 leaders who are passionate 
about encouraging others to provide 
hospitality and Sunday morning service 

 
Please contact Deacon Laura to learn more, to 
ask questions, or to say Yes!  
605-642-3715 or oslc1@rushmore.com 
 

 
Bear Butte Conference Gala Fundraiser for 

Outlaw Ranch 
 
The Bear Butte Conference is hosting a gala 
fundraiser for Outlaw Ranch on June 28th. All 
of the funds raised will go to purchase a 
reliable vehicle for staff use as they travel 
around the state. The Night Out at Outlaw will 
begin at 3:30 and extend on into the evening. A 
meal of buffalo joes, with buffalo donated by 
Sacred Storm, and pulled pork will be served 
from 5:00-6:00 PM. It will include baked beans 
and a pasta salad. Cost for the day, which 
includes the meal, is $20 per person; a table 
for 8 can be reserved for $200. Children 5 and 
under eat free. 
 
In the afternoon, there will be an opportunity for 
pony rides and brief hikes. After the meal, 
there will be music featuring Tangled Blue. In 
addition, there will be dancing with a line 
dancing instructor. There will be silent auction 
items and a live auction during the evening. 
Live auction items will include a week of family 
camp and other experiences. Come and join us 
for a great Night Out at Outlaw. Please register 
if you plan on attending. Payment will be made 
at the door. The information for registration is 
on Outlaw’s website. If you are unable to 
attend, you can still donate 
at losd.org/donate! Shuttle buses will 
transport people to and from Custer Lutheran 
Fellowship and Outlaw Ranch starting at 3:15.  

 

Trea$urer’s Report 
As of April 30, 2025 

 
Year-to-date Offerings: $224,301.23 
Year-to-date Expenses: $208,831.18 

Year-to-date Budget $219,104.50 
 

 

mailto:oslc1@rushmore.com
mailto:oslc1@rushmore.com
https://sdsynod.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c8cdecbeb58680180a803d3a8&id=6f25c82599&e=227577cb2d
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Sunday Morning Transportation 
 

Need a ride to church on Sunday mornings?   
Call the church office (605-642-3715) by 2 pm  

Friday afternoon to reserve a ride. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Clean-Up 

2025 

 

On Sunday, May 4, nine volunteers 
representing Our Savior’s headed out to east 
bound I-90 at exit 8 to walk the ditches for the 
Adopt-A-Highway program that is supported by 
the Department of Transportation.  With yellow 
vests, gloves, magic wands for grabbing trash, 
and bright orange bags, our volunteers 
“cleaned the ditches” in about 1 hour’s time.   
 
Most folks have no idea what trash looks like 
along the I-90 corridor.  Alright, paper, pop 
cans and car parts are normal items but 
license plates, wallets, deer sheds, cell 
phones, money ($5), and 40 small bottles of 
alcohol (all empty by the way).  What first 
seems like trash collecting quickly turns into a 
treasure hunt!    
 
This activity, “God’s work. Our hands”, would 
not be possible without our volunteers; Alyce, 
Nancy, Dee Ann, Eric, Aaron, Jim and Russ.   
Seven bags of trash were collected as we 
continue to help maintain our beautiful city.  
Your Adopt-A-Highway organizers, Julia and 
George, say “Thank You Volunteers” for 
assisting.  Next treasure hunt will be held in 
September.  

 

 
 

 
  

Spearfish Community  

Food Pantry needs for June 
Cereals, Canned Chili, Ramen Noodles,  

Pork & Beans, Beef Stew, Canned 
Peaches 

 
Monetary donations may be mailed to the 

Spearfish Community Food Pantry 
P. O. Box 65 

Spearfish, SD  57783 

You’re invited  

to a Garden Party 
 

Senior Ministry  

Annual Picnic 

Thursday, June 12 

@ 4:30 PM 
at Our Savior’s Lutheran 

Church 
 

Free-will Donation 
Please Join us,  
bring a friend!  

FOOD    FUN    and    
FELLOWSHIP 

Please RSVP to the Church 
Office 605-642-3715  

by Friday, June 6. 
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June 2025 
 

We have had a real taste of summer in the last 
few days, and I have been soaking up all the 
great things of my favorite season, Spring, which 
will soon have to give way to Summer.  I love the 
blooming leaves on the trees, the green grass 
and the blossoms of the apple trees and crab 
apple trees, the lilac bushes, and the list goes on 
and on.  In our neck of the woods, we see God’s 
beauty everywhere.   
 

Marvis Custer and her husband Rod moved to 
Missouri to be with their children.  We had to say 
good-bye at the end of April.  We thank Marvis 
for serving as President and though she will be 
missed we are happy she is going to be near her 
children.  As she reported in the last newsletter 
Lori Laughlin has agreed to be our next WELCA 
President.  We are so happy that she said yes 
and look forward to her great leadership.  I 
agreed that I would write this newsletter for the 
month of June.   
 

We had great attendance at the Bear Butte 
Spring Conference at Our Savior’s Lutheran 
Church in Hermosa with 10 ladies from OSLC in 
Spearfish attending.  Next spring our local unit 
will host the Spring BB conference.    
 

It was decided that we should put together some 
job descriptions for the officers of our unit.  The 
President, Vice-President, Secretary and 
Treasurer were completed and reviewed by the 
Board.  This should help anyone that is 
considering a role in leadership understand the 
duties and responsibilities of the position.   
 

The SD WELCA Synodical meeting is going to be 
June 18- 20 at Trinity Lutheran in Yankton, SD.  
So far, we know 4 from OSLC WELCA will be 
going.  Helen Merriman will be our delegate.     
 

Upcoming Fall Activities: 
Salad luncheon and general meeting- September 
4 hosted by Deborah Circle. 
Fall Bear Butte Conference at Outlaw Ranch 
September 5 and 6.   
 

Enjoy your summer and relax a little! If you are 
planning a traveling vacation or just enjoying a 
staycation – stay safe.  God’s love surrounds you 
as you enjoy your summer. 
 

God’s Blessing, 
Loretta Greni, Vice President 

 
 

Secret Sister 

Reveal Gathering 

Saturday, June 14, 

2:30 PM 

at Our Savior’s Lutheran 
 

Come meet the Secret Sister who has been 
praying for you for over a year!   
 

Bring a small gift ($15) for her and enjoy time 
together with the whole group.   
 

If you are interested in participating in the next 
Secret Sister program, registration forms will be 
available in the Fellowship Hall June 15 & 22. 

 

Circle Meetings 
 

 

Deborah Circle   
No meeting until September 8 

 

Esther Circle 
No meeting until September 11 

 
 

Ruth Circle  
June 19 @ 10:00 

Hostess:  Barb Gauger 
Leader:  All 

 

 Scriptures  
 

June 1 Acts 16:16-34 
Psalm 97 
Revelation 22:12-14, 16-17, 20-21 
John 17:20-26 
 

June 8  Acts 2:1-21 or Genesis 11:1-9 
Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
Romans 8:14-17 or Acts 2:1-21 
John 14:8-17 [25-27] 
 

June 15 Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Psalm 8 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 
 

June 22 Isaiah 65:1-9 
Psalm 22:19-28 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 
 

June 29 1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21 
Psalm 16 
Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 
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Children’s Ministries  
June 2025 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL AT OSLC 

“At the Table”  
Through Bible stories and stories from people around the world, kids will be invited to 
grow as storytellers and story-hearers in preparation for a life lived on behalf of 
others. We will learn that all stories are sacred and deserve to be shared because they are part of 
GOD’S story! 
 

 Bible Story Stories  Bread 

Day 1 The Road to Emmaus Luke 24:13-35 Afghanistan to Serbia Naan 

Day 2 The Three Visitors Genesis 18:1-15 Cambodia Num-Pang 

Day 3 The Fellowship of Believers Acts 2:42-47 Fort Collins, CO USA Sliced Sandwich 

Day 4 The Good Samaritan Luke 10:25-37 The United Nations Bagels 

 
DATE: June 23 – June 26, Monday thru Thursday  
TIME: 9:00 AM—NOON 
PLACE: Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
AGES: 4-years-old through 5th grade in the 2024-2025 school year 
 
TO REGISTER:  

1. Scan this QR code to register and be sure to invite your friends! 
2. Go to www.oslcspearfish.com and click the VBS link under “Dive Deeper” 
3. Paper registrations are available at the church, & in this newsletter, return to the church by June 

20 
 
VOLUNTEERS 
Activity Station Leaders:  

 Crafts, Games, Stimulation Station, Story Time,  

 Large Group Opening/Music Leader 
Other Volunteers 

o Group Guides – great for pre-teens & teens! 
o Snack People – prepare & serve light snacks. 

CONTACT Miss Beth for more details and to sign up!!  
oslcyouth@rushmore.com or call/text 605-381-8695 

 
CAMP NEWS 

The following students will be attending Bible Camp at Outlaw Ranch this summer. Please keep them 

in your prayers!  

June 22-27  
 

James Binder, Madelyn Binder, Lillian Miles 

July 20-25- Jude Bosworth, Leela Bosworth, Keaton Davis, Kellan Davis, 
Gabriel Gatz, Payce Hemeyer, Charley Jagim, Henry Miller  
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On Sunday, May 4, our 10:45 AM worship service was filled with statements of Christian faith, as the 
eighth graders completed their two years of confirmation instruction. 

 
 

Front Row:  Addison Aalbu, Regan Miller, Payton Maser, Kinley Kirk, Willow Routh, Alora Vig, Mykal Allbright,  
Kimber Baker.  Back Row:  Pastor Stephan Sandness, Noah Suda-Roberts, Matteus Cummings, Ryan Keller, Ian Hegge, 

Jace Werlinger, Colten Baker, Chris Blain. 
 

Deborah Circle provided each confirmand with a cross pendant.  Education Committee provided cupcakes. 
 

Congratulations Graduates!  High School Class of 2025 
 

 
Taiten Eaton 

 

 

 
Lanie Ewing 

 

 
Jack Faulkner 

 

 
Jocelyn Ford 

 

 

 
Magdalene Hafner 

 
Quintin Hall 

 

 
Ryan Henert 

 
Jared Heubrock 

 

  
Taylor Ihde 

  
Tanner Johnson 

 
Jesse Kimbell 

 

  
Avery Kirk 

 

  
Malaya Naescher 

 

 
Elaina Nielsen  

 

 
Ellie Olson 

 

 
Charlie Rasmussen 

 

 
Austynn Suda-Roberts 

 
Also Graduating: 

 

Killian Mechaley  
Koyia Robbins  
Kinzee Schenk 

Madelynn Schlup 
Jayden Wenzel 

  

 
 Education Committee sponsored a breakfast for the High School Graduates and their parents on May 11.   
 Esther Circle provided embroidered towels and the Quilters provided a quilt to each high school graduate 

as a gift from the congregation. 
 Lisa Williams created the slideshow of photos of the graduates shown during the May 11 worship services.  

Congratulations also to all of our college, university, and technical school graduates! 
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Our Savior’s Lutheran Church Council Minutes 
May 13, 2025 - 6:00 PM 

 
OUR MISSION: Inspired by God’s grace, we open our hearts to all in 

faith, prayer, fellowship, and service through Jesus Christ. 
 
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Pastor Stephan Sandness at 6:00 PM. Members 

present were Karson Klein, Sherry Kloeckl, Deming Haugland, Brady Harr, Laura Bosworth, Lana Main, 
Pam Tyma, Dave Pummel, Andy Binder, Pastor Stephen Sandness, and Deacon Laura Campbell. 
 

2. Introductions & What’s On Top: Members introduced themselves and shared a little about what is going 
on in their lives currently. 
 

3. Devotions: Pastor Stephen Sandness shared a devotional reading and thoughts from the book, “The Word 
for Every Day” by Alvin N. Rogness.  
 

4. Church Council Overview: Pastor Stephan Sandness shared a general overview of the church council, its 
functions, structure, and overall intent. 
 

5. Approve Agenda: The agenda was amended to add item 11a “The Living Room Shed” and item 11b 
“Fellowship Hall Chairs.” Pam Tyma moved to approve the amended agenda; Sherry Kloeckl seconded; 
motion carried. 
 

6. Action Item – Election of Officers: Officer elections were conducted with the following roles elected.  
President - Andy Binder.  
Vice President - Deming Haugland.  
Secretary - Sherry Kloeckl.  
Treasure - Dave Pummel. 
 

7. Action Item – Committee Assignments: A review of each committee was discussed, and members 
volunteered for various committees. 
 

8. Action Item – Determine Finance, Committee & Personnel Committee: After a short duties review of 
the Finance Committee and Personnel Committee members were selected for each as listed here: 
Finance Committee - David Pummel, Karson Klein, Brady, Harr, Deming Haugland and Andy Binder 
Personnel Committee - Laura Bosworth, Lana Main, Sherry Kloeckl, Pam Tyma and Andy Binder 
 

9. Action Item – Approval of Minutes for April Council, & Annual Meetings:  
Karson Klein moved to approve the April 8 council meeting minutes; Dave Pummel seconded; motion 
carried.  Sherry Kloeckl moved to approve the April 13 annual meeting minutes; Deming Haugland second; 
motion carried.  

 

10. Action Item – Treasurer’s Report for April: Treasurer Dave Pummel presented the treasurer's report 
provided. April income was $50,351.74 with expenses of $51,346.84. Year-to-date income sits at 
$224,376.47 with expenses of $208,831.18. Entering the summer months [traditionally lower giving is seen 
in summer] with a surplus of $15,545.29. The budget and financial report were reviewed to ensure our new 
and old council members understand how to read them. Pam Tyma moved to approve the treasurer’s 
report as presented; Brady Harr seconded; motion carried.  

 

11. Info Item – Committee Reports: Senior Committee just wrapped up their senior May Day basket project 
having presented 97 May Day baskets to our seniors. The committee is now preparing for the June 
“Garden Party” picnic in the park. The Education Committee is winding down after the past few weeks push 
through Confirmation Sunday, High School Senior Breakfast, and more. The Mission Team is preparing for 
the Cloth-A-Kid project coming up in June. Pastor Stephan Sandness shared a thank you note and 
certificate received from ELCA World Hunger & Lutheran Disaster Response recognizing OSLC Spearfish 
as “one of the ELCA’s Most Generous Congregations to their efforts.     

 

11a. Action Item – The Living Room Shed: The Fix-It crew has noted the red shed at The Living Room is no 
longer needed and difficult to maintain. The Fix-It Crew is currently unsure if the shed is even worth selling, 
they will be looking at the footings for rot soon. Lana Main moved to give the Fix-It Crew freedom to sell, 
giveaway, or destroy the shed as they deem appropriate; Deming Haugland seconded; motion carried.  

Continued on page 11 
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Continued from page 12 

 
11b. Action Item – Fellowship Hall Chairs: A 

motion was made to begin replacing the 
conference room & fireside room chairs to match 
those at The Living Room and then move on to 
the fellowship hall chairs as donations allow by 
Karson Klein; seconded by Pam Tyma; motion 
carried.  

 

12. Info Item – Council Installation: After a short 
discussion regarding schedules it was 
determined the new council will be installed 
during the Sunday May 25 service.  

 

13. Info Item – Council Details: Pastor Stephan 
reviewed general council details including 
mailboxes, offering assistance, worship & 
meeting attendance, leadership, & monthly 
treats/devotions.  

 

14. Adjournment: Dave Pummel moved to adjourn 
the meeting; second by Deming Haugland; 
meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer. The 
next meeting will be held on June 17, 2025, at 
6:30 PM in the conference room. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   
Andy Binder  
 

 
Needs Your Support 

 

The Spearfish Community Pantry is seeking 
additional financial support to provide nutritional 
assistance to needy families in the Spearfish and St. 
Onge Communities. 
 

Most of us are well aware of changes that have 
taken place at grocery stores.  Your local food pantry 
is no exception.  The mission of your local pantry is 
to provide supplemental food assistance to needy 
families. 
 

The number of families seeking assistance has 
increased 17% over last year.  Our facility averages 
just over 300 families that receive food each month.  
This equates to 750 people who receive assistance 
monthly.  Locally we purchased just over $80,000 of 
food last year to maintain our commitment.  Monthly 
cost of food has gone up over $2,000. 
 

Families are struggling and your food pantry is 
striving to maintain an adequate food supply for 
those in need. 
 

Please help us to continue to give an ample amount 
of food to the needy in our community by sending a 
much needed donation to:  Spearfish Community 
Food Pantry, PO Box 65, Spearfish, SD 57783 

FAITH & CARE 
 

Serving in Worship and Fellowship 
 

Every household is encouraged to sign up to serve in 
various ways on Sunday mornings at any time 
throughout the year!   

 
Servers are needed as: 

 Welcome center hosts 

 Ushers 

 Communion assistants 

 Snack providers 

 Coffee Server 
 

This QR Code link to SignUp Genius will allow you to sign 
up at your convenience.   
 
Job Descriptions are posted by the Church Kitchen for 
your information.  Questions or need help signing up?  
Contact Sommerlyn Clausen at 605-381-5422  

 
 
 

Office Notes: 
 

The deadline for submission of items for the July 
newsletter is Friday, June 20.  Please send your 
newsletter items to Lisa at oslc4@rushmore.com 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Ways to give electronically: 

  
Scan the code or go to our website, click on the 

Online Giving button: 
 

Clicking on that button will take you to a secure page on 
which you can donate to the vital ministries of Our Savior’s 

Lutheran Church directly from a checking or savings 
account, or using a credit or debit card. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Check out our website for the monthly newsletter, 

monthly calendar, and much more… 
www.oslcspearfish.com. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Has your address or phone number changed?  Please let 

us know at 605-642-3715 or e-mail Julie at 
oslc@rushmore.com 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Prefer not to receive a paper copy of our newsletter?  Let 
us send you an email with a link to our newsletter when 
it’s posted to our website.  If you are interested, please 

send your email address to Julie at oslc@rushmore.com 
or call us at 605-642-3715.  

Thank you! 

 

mailto:oslc4@rushmore.com
http://www.oslcspearfish.com/
mailto:oslc@rushmore.com


 A Little Bit of Sonshine 12 

 

 
Child 1:         Age & Grade:    

Allergies/Restrictions            

Child 2:         Age & Grade:    

Allergies/Restrictions            

Child 3:         Age & Grade:    

Allergies/Restrictions            

Parent/Guardian/Family Member ~ MUST be reachable during VBS Hours 
 
Name:               

BEST Phone:      Email:        

Mailing Address:             

City/State:          Zip:    

If someone other than you will be transporting your child(ren) to VBS, please provide their name, relationship 

and phone number here:             

               

 

Releases              

☐ Yes ☐ No 

I agree to allow OSLC, by means of photography and videography, to publish photographs and/or video of my 

child on the church website (oslcspearfish.com) and social media on Facebook or Instagram 

 

☐ Yes ☐ No 

My child(ren) have permission to take part in all VBS activities. I agree that the church, its personnel, and 

volunteers will not be held responsible and hereby release them from any accidents that may occur.  

 

☐ Yes ☐ No 

Authorization of Treatment  

In the event I cannot be reached in an emergency and my child requires necessary emergency care, I give 

permission for delivery of such by available medical personnel.  

 

 

PARENT SIGNATURE:        DATE:    

Vacation Bible School 
June 23-26 

9am – Noon, Monday thru Thursday 
Our Savior's Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street, Spearfish 

Ages: 4-year-olds through Fifth Grade 
Friends welcome! 

 



 

   June 2025    

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 

  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 
 
 
 
  

2 

  9:00 AM SonShine Squad 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

3 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  5:30 PM Education Comm 

 

4 
  9:30 AM WELCA Board Mtg. 
 

5 
12:30 PM Quilting 
 

6 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off  

7 
 

8 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 
 
 
 
 

Clothe-a-Kid Sign-up  
Sharing the Dream 

In Guatemala 
Craft Sale 

9 

  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

10 

  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 

 

11 
 

12 
12:30 PM Quilting 
  4:30 PM Senior Ministry  

Annual Picnic @ OSLC 
 

 

13 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off 

14 
  8:00 AM Men’s Fellowship 
  2:30 PM Secret Sister Reveal 

@ OSLC Fellowship Hall 
 

 

15 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 

 
Father’s Day 

Clothe-a-Kid Sign-up 

16 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off  

17 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  6:00 PM Finance Comm. 
  6:30 PM Church Council  

 
 

 

18 
  7:00 AM Word Walking  

@ City Park 
10:00 AM Spearfish Canyon 

Worship Service 

 

19 
10:00 AM Ruth Circle 
12:30 PM Quilting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Juneteenth 

20 
  6:00 AM Christian Business 

             Men’s Group at TLR 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Items Due 
Summer Solstice 
Deacon’s Day Off 

21 
 

 

22 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship  

23 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

24 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  
  6:30 PM Gather Women’s  

Evening Bible Study 

  

25 
  7:00 AM Word Walking 

@ City Park 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  
10:45 AM Edgewood Vista 

Worship Service 

 

26 
  9:00 AM - Noon VBS  
12:30 PM Quilting 

 

27 
  6:00 AM Christian Business 

             Men’s Group at TLR 
  7:00 AM GSC Board Meeting 
 
 

Deacon’s Day Off 

 

28 
  8:00 AM Men's Fellowship   

 

29 
  9:00 AM Worship Service  
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship  

30 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  

                 Clinic 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

     

 

WELCA S.D. Synodical Convention, Trinity Lutheran, 

Yankton, SD 

High School Youth to Sky Ranch 
June 27 – June 30 



 

Mission Statement:  Inspired by God’s grace, we open our hearts to all in faith, 
 prayer, fellowship and service through Jesus Christ. 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street               Nonprofit Org. 
Spearfish, SD  57783                    U.S. Postage Paid 
                 Spearfish, SD 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED            Permit No. 78  

      
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street 
Spearfish, SD  57783 
 

Staff:   Stephan Sandness, Senior Pastor 
  Laura Campbell, Deacon  

Beth Nielsen, Director of Children’s Ministries 
Julie Lee, Office Manager 

  Lisa Williams, Receptionist 
 

Worship: Summer schedule May 28 through September 3 
Sundays 9:00 am Worship Service 
           10:00 am Coffee Fellowship 

  Live stream at 9:00 AM or watch later!  Connect through our web site. 
   

 
 
Church Office located at 1020 State Street  
Church Phone Number:  605-642-3715 
Kitchen/Quilting Phone Number:  605-722-0660 
 

Office Hours:  9:00 AM – 3:00 PM, Monday thru Friday 
 

WEB site:   www.oslcspearfish.com 
E-mail: oslc@rushmore.com 

http://www.oslcspearfish.com/

